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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

April 8, 1975 

MEMORANDUM FOR THE PRESIDENT 

FROM: 

SUBJECT: 

JIM CANNON~ 
Handgun Car:l 

INFORMATION 

On Sunday, April 6th, Attorney General Levi delivered a 
speech to the Law Enforcement Executives Narcotics Conference 
in which he touched upon the subject of handgun control. In 
his talk, the Attorney General set forth the elements of a 
provocative new approach to the problem of gun control, 
which has generated a fair amount of news coverage. 

Under this new approach, the Department of Justice would 
develop a method for identifying areas where the need for 
handgun control has been clearly demonstrated by a critical 
level of violence. In areas where the violent crime rate 
has reached the critical level, Federal handgun controls would 
automatically "trigger on." These controls would include a 
ban on the possession of all handguns outside of the home or 
place of business; a ban on the sale or transfer of handguns 
and handgun ammunition in the "triggered" area; and a ban 
on the importation of handguns into the "triggered" area. 
These prohibitions would be federally enforceable through 
the imposition of civil penalties, criminal sanctions and 
confiscation of illegally possessed weapons. 

Contrary to news reports that the Attorney General advocated 
enactment of this proposa~, he merely indicated that it is 
currently under study by the Department of Justice and that 
it provides a sound basis for initiating public discussion 
of the underlying issue. 

My staff is preparing a comprehensive options paper on the 
handgun control issue which I expect to be able to give you 
within the week. 
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